COMMISSION ON TRANSPORTATION
ACTIVITY REPORT OCTOBER 2005 – SEPTEMBER 2006
I. Annual Meetings of UBC Commission on Transportation
1) Gdynia (Poland) 20th – 21st October 2005
The 2005 Annual Meeting took place on 21st October. The focus of the meeting was 
on the change of Commission’s chairmanship. It was decided that the leadership would 
be shared by the cities of Gdynia (Poland), Mr. Marcin Wołek being the Chairman 
and the city of Örebro (Sweden), Ms Carinne Lancereau being the Vice-Chairperson. During the meeting the work of the Commission under the leadership of Göteborg (Sweden) was presented by the former Chairperson, Ms Lisa Sundell and the future objectives and activities were discussed. 
The meeting was preceded by a Public Transport Seminar on Trolleybus Systems also held in Gdynia on 20th October and organised in cooperation with CIVITAS TELLUS project. Presentations were given by Marcel Rommerts representing European Commission, DG TREN, Guido Bruggeman from the European Bank for Reconstruction and Development,  Klas Sörensson (Skånetrafiken) and Leila Nielsen (Arriva) presenting the trolleybus system 
of Landskrona (Sweden) as well as Bernt Nielsen, Director of Public Transport of Göteborg. The second part of the seminar included presentations of cities having a long tradition 
of developing and maintaining trolleybus systems: Lithuanian city of Kaunas (Mindaugas Kucinovas), Romanian city of Bucharest (Florin Dragomir) and Polish city of Gdynia (Olgierd Wyszomirski and Marcin Wołek). 
2) Gdynia (Poland) 29th September 2006
During the Commission’s meeting in Gdynia the TransCom members reviewed recent initiatives, discussed future activities and the choice of the venue for next year’s meeting. Apart from organisational matters, the participants were also provided with the information about the progress in the BUSTRIP Project.

The meeting was combined with a seminar devoted to the question of transport system integration in the Baltic Europe as well as intelligent transport systems. Speakers from Mecklenburg-Vorpommern, Germany (Mr. Ulrich Peters, Department of Railways/Public Trasnport, Ministry of Economy of Mecklenburg-Vorpommern Region), Stockholm, Sweden (Mr. Björn Dalborg, AB Stockholms Lokaltrafik, European Metropolitan Transport Authorities) and Tri-City, Poland (Mr. Olgierd Wyszomirski and Mr. Marcin Wołek, University of Gdańsk) presented the experiences of their regions connected with public transport planning and the integration of transport systems. Representatives of European Commission, DG TREN (Mr. Keith Keen), Göteborg Traffic and Public Transport Authority (Mr. Daniel Ulfheden) and University of Gdańsk (Mr. Jacek Oskarbski) talked 
about the deployment and practical benefits of intelligent transport systems in EU. 
II. Initiatives of UBC Commission on Transportation
1. Transport Questionnaire
Wishing to update the information about the interests of its members as well as to identify transport needs and problems of UBC member cities, the Commission on Transportation sent out a questionnaire to UBC contact persons in June 2006. 28 cities from Denmark (4 cities), Estonia (4 cities), Finland (2 cities), Germany (1 city), Latvia (5 cities), Lithuania (5 cities), Poland (2 cities) and Sweden (5 cities) responded to the questionnaire. It turned out that 
the responding cities are mostly interested in such issues as traffic safety, pedestrians and cyclists, local public transport, accessibility, mobility management as well as transport planning and methods. 16 cities have participated in different EU transport projects financed among others by INTERREG IIIA, INTERREG IIIB, CIVITAS I, CIVITAS II, and ERDF. The scope of the projects included development of sustainable urban transport plans, public transport priority system, transport policy and management, mobility management, construction of bicycle lanes as well as the modernisation or reconstruction of roads. Most respondents intensively promote the use of bicycle as healthy and environmentally friendly means of transport.
2. UBC Commission on Transportation Website
After the change of the UBC Commission on Transportation Chairmanship in October 2005, the Commission’s website was redesigned and its contents were reviewed and updated.  New sections were added to the homepage. In “Best Practices” section there are published articles about interesting transport projects and initiatives carried out in the member cities. Newsletters of different projects may also be found there. It was the Commission’s aim 
to make the website an information platform and that is why it includes links to many international organisations dealing with transport. The website also provides its visitors 
with automatically updated EU transport news from EurActiv portal.
3. UBC Commission on Transportation Leaflet
The TransCom issued a new updated edition of an informative leaflet and produced new promotional gadgets.
III. BUSTRIP Project

The UBC Commission on Transportation is one of the core partners of the BUSTRIP Project which was launched in Örebro (Sweden) in December 2005 and is co-financed 
by the European Regional Development Fund. It is the UBC Commission on Environment Secretariat which is project coordinator and together with the TransCom and the Chalmers University of Technology in Göteborg it forms the Project’s Steering Group. The main aim 
of BUSTRIP is to initiate, review and implement Sustainable Urban Transport Plans (SUTPs), being guiding documents for all transport planning in the city, and thus systematically move towards sustainable transport. The project will produce a SUTP toolbox of techniques, collecting all learning experiences and best practices from project partners. 12 partners (Bremen, Gdynia, Göteborg, Kaunas, Kouvola Region, Liepaja, Pärnu, Sundsvall, Tartu, Turku, Vilnius, Örebro) from the Baltic Sea Region participate in the project. 
The BUSTRIP project uses “peer review” method to help partner cities learn from one another. Each city taking part in the project prepares and publishes a self-assessment report 
on its progress towards sustainable urban transport. The report is evaluated by a team of experts from other partner cities. Then the peer review team visits each partner city to interview local authorities as well as interest groups and to examine the city’s urban transport in detail. At the end of the visit the experts present their findings to the decision makers and write a report. Each partner city uses its self-assessment report together with the peer review report when designing their SUTP. 
The peer reviews were conducted in 12 partner cities. The Project’s Steering Group had one meeting in Göteborg in March and the next one is planned for October. There was also organised a Peer Review Training Workshop in Kaunas in February and between 8th and 10th  November the city of Göteborg will be hosting another one, this time devoted to peer review findings. 
Marcin Wołek
Chairman
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